October 30, 2024 )

'The Honorable Henry D. McMaster
State House

1100 Gervais Street

Columbia, SC 29201

Re: Richard Bernard Moore Clemency Application
Dear Governor McMaster,

Enclosed, please find Richard Moore’s Application for Executive Clemency and a
supporting Appendix. Also enclosed is a flash drive with a short video in support of clemency.
Should you have any trouble with the video or need additional copies of the materials, please do
not hesitate to contact me.

Following our review of your declaration filed in the District Court, our team has decided
not to appeal the denial of a preliminary injunction in the case of Moore v. McMaster, No, 3:24-
cv-05580. Accordingly, we acknowledge that the sole authority for deciding Mr. Moore’s
clemency application lies with you.

Should it be helpful in your consideration, we would welcome the opportunity to meet with
you and further discuss the application or any aspects of Mr. Moore’s life and case with you. Please

let us know if we can provide any additional information to aid in your review.

Thank you in advance for your attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

(N

Lind S. Vann

Enclosures




